
 

 

 

 

Proposed Memorandum of Understanding 
 Between 

Sacramento City Unified School District (SCUSD) 
& 

Sacramento City Teachers Association (SCTA) 
Special Education Assessments While in a Distance Learning Model 

 
February 11, 2021 at 6:50 p.m. 

 

1. While the District and SCTA continue negotiations around teachers volunteering to conduct 
special education assessments of students with disabilities, the District and SCTA agree that 
the District may seek outside contractors and/or retirees to conduct the in-person 
assessments.   

2. The District will provide SCTA with the number of outside contractors or retirees hired to 
conduct such in-person assessments, and any and written agreements between the District 
and such service providers.   

3. The use of outside contractors or retirees in this extraordinary, temporary situation, shall not 
constitute a waiver of the District’s prior agreement dated October 24, 2018 with SCTA that 
prohibits subcontracting of bargaining unit work, without the written, expressed approval of 
SCTA. 

4. This MOU addresses only the use of outside contractors and/or retirees to conduct in-
person Special Education assessments set forth in this MOU for the 2020-21 school year 
and does not preclude continued discussion between the District and SCTA on additional 
in-person assessments and other working conditions related to the reopening of schools. 

 
 

 

 

 


